AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

MAY 17, 2016 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Call to order.  Flag salute.  The Open Public Meetings Act was read.  Roll call.

Present:  Beth Tipping, Debanne Macaluso, Donna Rothman, Stuart Friedman, Brian Reynolds

Absent:  Kevin Coyle, Joseph Dvorak

A motion to approve the minutes of the April 19, 2016 meeting was made by Stuart Friedman and seconded by Donna Rothman.  Approved by all.

Joseph Lomax of The Lomax Consulting Group was present to give an update on the Southern Pine Beetle grant.  The Borough has been awarded a grant of $24,000. There are two parts to the grant.  The first part is the removal of trees and the second part is assessment and accounting of the trees removed.  They are looking at the number of trees that should be removed.  There is a total of one hundred and eighty-nine trees.  TLCG is trying to decide what to do about the replacement of trees.  The Forestry Service will do the final inspection.  A contract landscaper will remove the trees, which will only be Japanese Black Pine.

Joe Lomax distributed a Hazardous Tree survey, dated spring 2016.  There are seven trees slated for removal.  According to Joe Lomax, under the Community Forestry Management Plan, it is required to identify hazardous trees and remove them.  This is part of the insurance requirements for the Borough.

Brian discussed proposed revisions to the Acceptable Plant list.  Under the Shade Tree list, Black Oak and Southern Red Oak would be included.  Also approved was the addition of Southern Red Oak and White Oak to the approved list of dune vegetation.  Brian will mention this at the next Planning Board meeting and if approved, they will be added to the website.  There should be a statement included in the List of Vegetation for Living Fences that indicates “No shrub may exceed a height of eight (8) feet when mature”.   A motion to approve was made by Stuart Friedman and seconded by Beth Tipping.  Approved by all.

Joe told the members that the Forestry Management Plan had been approved.  Next, the formation of a Tree Management Committee is necessary.  He distributed a draft of a Tree Management Committee “Charter”.  Brian asked the members to review and it will be discussed in June.

In Other Business, Donna asked about a questionnaire for the Dune and Beach Trail.  Stuart said that the Borough had acted upon the dog waste bags.

Adjournment at 5:05 pm.
